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MEMORANDUM 

Date: September 29, 2025 
To: Municipal Services Committee 
From: Laura Jungwirth, Director of Public Works 
Subject: Small Business Saturday 2025 Parking Request 

Appleton Downtown Incorporated (ADI) submitted a request that Small Business Saturday on 
November 29, 2025 be a “Park Free” day in downtown Appleton, which includes the parking 
meters downtown as well as the ramps.  At least the past two years, the city approved free 
metered parking, however retained paid parking within the ramps.   

Department of Public Works staff met with ADI and reviewed options to a potentially mutually 
agreeable solution to meet the needs of the request and that minimizes the financial and 
operational impacts to the Parking Utility.  Based upon staff estimates and historical data from 
previous Saturdays in November, the anticipated revenue on an average weekend day is a 
total of approximately $3,600 ($2,000 for ramps and $1,600 for meters).  ADI feels that it is 
important for visitors for this event to be able to freely park and enjoy the downtown 
businesses to the full extent possible.   

To that end, DPW staff and ADI discussed and is recommending to the Municipal Services 
Committee approval of free parking within the ramps and downtown metered stalls for Small 
Business Saturday 2025 with a financial contribution from ADI to fund metered stall parking in 
the amount of $1,600. 




